
PUBLIC NOTICE
REPEAL OF REGULATIONS OF THE 

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER OF FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS

Pursuant to the powers and authority granted by Act No. 38 of June 30, 2017, 
as amended, known as the “Government of Puerto Rico Uniform Administrative 
Procedure Act”, and Act No. 4 of October 11, 1985, as amended, known as the 
 “Financial Institutions Commissioner’s Office Act”, the Office of the Commissioner of 
Financial Institutions (OCFI) hereby announces its intention to repeal the following 
regulations, as registered at the Puerto Rico Department of State:

1.	 Regulation No. 1965 of July 11, 1975, known as “Regulation on Transfers of 
Funds Abroad”.

2.	 Regulation No. 2634 of April 2, 1980, known as “Regulation No. 19-B”.
3.	 Regulation No. 5002 of October 24, 1994, known as “Regulation on Qualified 

Loan of the Caribbean Basin”.
4.	 Regulation No. 6535 of October 21, 2002, known as “Amendment to 

Regulation 5721”.
5.	 Regulation No. 8339 of April 11, 2013, known as “Regulation of the Financial 

Education Institute of Puerto Rico”.

The regulations listed herein are available for public review on the official website of 
The Puerto Rico Department of State:

http://app.estado.gobierno.pr/ReglamentosOnLine/ReglOnLine.aspx

The repeal of the above-mentioned regulations is made in accordance with 
Executive Order OE-2025-009, as amended, issued by the Governor of Puerto Rico, 
Hon. Jenniffer A. González Colón, and Administrative Order No. IDEA-2025-002. The 
general public is hereby invited to submit comments, within thirty (30) days from the 
date of publication of this notice, to the following email address:

reglamento@ocif.pr.gov

Mónica Rodríguez Villa, Esq. 
Commissioner 


